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Message from the Principal 
Dear Parents & Carers,     

We are halfway through this term and beginning to settle into our 
new routines in this current lockdown. I’m sure many of you are 
aware the Prime Minister made a statement to Parliament 
yesterday regarding plans for re-opening schools at the earliest 
possible opportunity.  

A possible return date of 8th March was mentioned but it was 
made very clear that this would only happen when case numbers 
of Covid-19 were low enough within the community and the 
vaccination programme remained on track. We await further 
guidance and will communicate with parents once we have a 
definitive return date. Until such time we continue to offer our 
high standards of remote learning alongside support for our 
families to the best of our ability.  

Next week is national Mental Health Awareness Week.  This is an 
annual event but I’m sure you will agree that is more important 
than ever this year. There will be lots of activities and links to 
learning for the whole school community to access, either via 
Teams for the children or on our website https://
uphillvillageacademy.clf.uk/blog/pastoral-and-wellbeing/ 

The Oak National Academy will be holding a virtual assembly for 
Mental Health Awareness Week at 9am on 1st February and we 
would encourage children to watch. Parents can also find some 
really useful resources on the Oak National Academy website  in 
regards to supporting your child’s mental health during lockdown.  

A huge thank you for all you continue to do to support the 
education of your children we know its not easy but you are doing 
a fabulous job.  Please have a break and enjoy the weekend.  

Mrs Samantha Hodder, Principal. 
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Nut Free School 

 

Uphill Village Academy is a nut free 
school.   

Please ensure that children do not 
bring any nuts or nut products in 

their packed lunches or for snacks.   

This includes;  

Peanut butter sandwiches 

Nutella spread sandwiches   

Cereal bars containing nuts or 
traces of nuts 

Packets of nuts  

Products containing sesame seeds   

Food items containing nut 
products may need to be removed 
from a child so thank you for your     

co-operation in this matter. 

Hot Chocolate Friday would normally be 
held in school. One child from each class 

who has demonstrated an excellent 
attitude to learning is invited to join Mrs 
Hodder & Mrs Hetherington to share a 
hot chocolate. We were delighted to 
once again celebrate Hot Chocolate 

Friday with children, even if it could only 
happen virtually! 

Mrs Hodder thoroughly enjoyed talking 
to the children about what they had 

learned in the week & of course having a 
hot chocolate and a biscuit makes it even 

better!!   

Hot Chocolate Friday is back - Virtually! 
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Thank you to everyone who completed our Remote Learning Survey, we had a fabulous response.  

I wanted to say thank you for the lovely feedback the staff teams received. The team at Uphill Village 
Academy are working hard to ensure their high standards of education are maintained throughout these 

difficult times and your kind words of thanks are greatly appreciated.  

Overall the results from the survey were very positive but as always we can all learn and achieve more. 
The survey has given us some very helpful suggestions on how we could improve or do things differently 

and this has prompted us to alter some of the ways we do things: 

EYFS & Year 1; We will continue to post the resources for the week’s work, along with videos, on 
Tapestry in the memo section.   The success of daily check-ins on Teams with other year groups has 
prompted us to roll this out to EYFS & Year 1 too. Daily check-ins allow teachers and children to see each 
other and explain what is expected for the day’s work. We are currently working hard to set up these 
year groups on Teams and we will update parents as soon as this becomes available.  

Years 2, 3 & 4; These year groups currently use Teams for daily check-ins and refer to the website for 
their work. However, we have had a few technical issues with the website and the feedback from 
parents is that they would prefer all the work in one place. With immediate effect the children’s work 
will be available on Teams. All the resources for the work will be attached to the task assignment for 
each lesson.   

Years 5 & 6 ; The feedback from parents and the pupils from these year groups was very positive and we 
believe we have got the right way of working.  However, our year 5 & 6 teachers are working hard to 
provide more ‘live’ opportunities for learning and children will be informed of these in their daily check-
in.   

Struggling with the work? Please remember we offer additional support through our support rooms. 
These are available to all children - just click to join the meeting.  

Check-ins & Keeping in Touch 

The morning check-ins have been very successful.  
It allows class teachers to say good morning to the 

children and set the work and focus for the day; 
helping the children to fully prepare for the day. As 

an Academy we have found check-ins to be an 
invaluable part of the school day and we hope the 

children benefit from them too.  

We expect all children to attend the daily check-in.  

9.00am—Year 2, 5 & 6     9.15am —Year 3 & 4  

If you experience any difficulties, have questions or 
have any feedback don’t hesitate to get in touch at 

the following addresses: 

EYFS/Yr1   eyfsandyear1@uva.clf.uk  

Yr 2    yeartwo@uva.clf.uk 

Yr 3/4   year3and4@uva.clf.uk         

Yr 5/6   year5and6@uva.clf.uk 

Admin   office@uva.clf.uk  

Pastoral   learningmentor@uva.clf.uk 

Safeguarding safeguarding@uva.clf.uk 

Remote Learning Survey  

Staff Testing   

The government has launched to ‘Lateral Flow 
Home Testing Programme for Primary Schools’ 

and, as an Academy, we will begin implementing 
twice weekly lateral flow tests for all our staff. This 

positive development will replace the weekly 
lateral flow testing for our staff that took place at 

Broadoak Academy. 

We are taking part in this testing regime to help us 
identify any staff that may be asymptomatic and 

help curb the spread of the virus.  

Foodbank Donations 

If anyone wishes to make a food donation to 
Weston Foodbank but can’t travel to their site,  
someone in the village collects donations and 

delivers them to the Foodbank.  Donations can be 
left in the porch at 35 Thornbury Road, Uphill.  

The following items are most needed; tinned 
potatoes, tinned fish, instant soup, instant hot 

chocolate, tinned vegetables, juice, squash, jam 
and honey. Donations are always gratefully 

received.  



 

 

Home Learning  - 10 Top Tips for Parents  


